
 

 

400 S. Eagle Street 
Naperville, IL 60540 

http://www.naperville.il.us/ 

City of Naperville 

Meeting Minutes 

Transportation Advisory Board 

7:00 PM Council Chambers Thursday, September 4, 2025 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

A.  CALL TO ORDER: 

Chairman Laird called the September 4, 2025 Transportation Advisory Board 
meeting to order.  
 
Laird thanked Councilwoman Longenbaugh for her time serving as a liaison to the 
board.  

B.  ROLL CALL: 

Scott Hurley, Michael Krzywinski, Nigel Neibel, James Webb, Andrea. Nair, Brian 
Laird, and Orhan Ulger 

Present 7 -  

Sarah Rose Absent 1 -  

C.  PUBLIC FORUM: 

Marilyn Schweitzer spoke on the sidewalk cost share program. She spoke on the 
positives to eliminating the sidewalk cost share.  

This  was closed. 

D.  REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS: 

1 Approve the minutes of the August 7, 2025, Transportation Advisory Board Meeting 

A motion was made by Webb, seconded by Hurley, approved. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

2 Receive the Police Department report 

Sergeant Muska gave the Police Department report.  

This Report was closed. 

3 Approve a recommendation to approve the 2050 City of Naperville Road Improvement 
Plan 

Rory Francler from Kimley-Horn gave a presentation on the Road Improvement  
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Plan.  
 
Marilyn Schweitzer is disappointed that the Road Impact Fee program was 
discontinued as this has led to traffic studies not being considered for 
developments. She asks if there are better ways to handle traffic and public safety 
concerns from developments.  
 

This Report was approved. 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

4 Approve the recommendation establishing the 2026-2027 Annual New Sidewalk Program. 

Civil Engineer Christine Rhoades gave a presentation on the Annual New Sidewalk 
Program.  
 
Pat and Donna Malone provided their concerns regarding the proposed sidewalk 
on the south side of Franklin east of Julian because of the impact to existing 
landscape.  
 
Paul Hinterlong provided his concerns regarding the proposed sidewalk on Laird 
because of the potential impact to landscaping and trees.  
 
Andrew Bodewes supports the proposed sidewalk program.  
 
Dane Zieman supports the proposed sidewalk at Douglas and Laird. He will 
remove any landscaping that could be in the way.  
 
Jay valentine has concerns regarding the impact that the sidewalks could have on 
his landscaping.  
 
Marilyn Schweitzer supports the sidewalk programs mission in closing gaps within 
the system.  
 
Prousa states that several written comments and support/oppose messages are on 
the city website.  
 
Webb asks if any of the written comments changed the votes.  
 
Rhoades states that they did not change the voting results.  
 
Hurley asks if staff can offer a chance to revote for residents who did not receive 
the survey for whatever reason.  
 
Rhoades states that TAB and City Council would be the residents opportunity to 
support or not support.  
 
Webb asks who's responsibility it is to pay for sidewalk on properties that are  
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unincorporated.  
 
Rhoades states that it would be the City's if the right of way is city owned.  
 
Laird asks staff to work closely with the homeowner when construction begins.  
 
Nair asks if their is continuous sidewalk on the north side of the street on Franklin 
Avenue.  
 
Rhoades states that there is.  
 
TAB approves the sidewalk program with an amendment with the deletion of 
Prairie Ave from Brainard St to Victoria Ct - South, Victoria Ct from Prairie 
Ave to Cul-de-Sac - West, and Laird St from Benton Ave to Wilson Ave - West 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A motion was made by Hurley, seconded by Webb, approved as amended. The 
motion carried by the following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

5 Approve a recommendation to remove cab/taxi stands on Chicago Avenue between Main 
St. and Washington St. 

Project Manager Jazmin Vega gives a presentation to the board.  
 
Hurley asks about fees that taxi cab companies pay.  
 
Vega states they do not pay a fee.  
 

A motion was made by Ulger, seconded by Neibel, approved. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

6 Approve a recommendation to remove cab/taxi stands on Jefferson Avenue 

Vega gives a presentation to the board.  

A motion was made by Webb, seconded by Ulger, approved. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 
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Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

7 Approve a recommendation to remove fifteen-minute parking on Webster Street  

Vega gives a presentation to the board.  

A motion was made by Hurley, seconded by Webb, approved. The motion carried by 
the following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

8 Approve a recommendation to modify parking restrictions on Webster Street between Van 
Buren Avenue and Jefferson Avenue 

Prousa gives a presentation to the board.  
 
Webb states that he is concerned because of the width of the road.  
 
Prousa states that staff will be doing a study on Webster Street once construction 
is done on Washington.  
 
Hurley asks if any residents had concerns regarding the proposal. He also asks 
about the non-responses.  
 
Prousa states that the improvements will improve safety in the downtown. Prousa 
gives an explanation of staff procedures.  
 
Nair asks for clarification on the request. She also states that city seems to be 
acknowledging the safety concerns.  
 
Prousa gives clarification on the businesses negative response.  
 
City Engineer Hynes gives an explanation on the safety improvements that the 
parking modification would have.  
 
 

A motion was made by Ulger, seconded by Neibel, tabled. The motion carried by the 
following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

9 Approve a recommendation to establish a no parking, stopping, or standing zone on 
Brooksedge Avenue. 

Vega gives a presentation to the board.  
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A motion was made by Ulger, seconded by Nair, approved. The motion carried by the 
following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  

E.  OLD BUSINESS: 

Prousa gives an update on the Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan. 
 
Hurley asks about the sidewalk cost share program and whether staff agreed to 
speak about alternatives and when that would happen.  
 
Hynes states that the sidewalk cost share program will be discussed at the 
upcoming budget discussions.  
 

This  was closed. 

F.  NEW BUSINESS: 

Ulger asks about the electric motorcycles and what enforcement looks like.  
 
Muska gives an update on code updates that TED, PD, and Legal are working on.  
 
Hurley asks about rideshare volume of traffic at peak times.  
 
Prousa gives an update.  
 

This  was closed. 

G.  ADJOURNMENT: 

A motion was made by Webb, seconded by Ulger, to adjourn the Transporation 
Advisory Board Meeting at 8:33 p.m. The motion carried by the following vote: 

Aye: Hurley, Krzywinski, Neibel, Webb, Nair, Laird, and Ulger 7 -  

Absent: Rose 1 -  
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